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ANNOUNCEMENT

Reference is made to the announcement dated 23 November 2015 of Beijing Urban 
Construction Design & Development Group Co., Limited (the “Company”).

On 23 December 2015, Mr. Yim Fung (閻峰) re-established contacts with the Company 
and confirms that he will resume his duties as an independent non-executive director of the 
Company from today.

By order of the Board
Beijing Urban Construction Design & Development Group Co., Limited

Wang Liping
Chairman

Beijing, 23 December 2015

As at the date of this announcement, the executive directors of the Company are Wang Hanjun 
and Li Guoqing; the non-executive directors of the Company are Wang Liping, Chen Daihua, 
Wang Hao, Zhang Jie, Su Bin, Kong Lingbin and Tang Shuchang; and the independent non-
executive directors of the Company are Zhang Fengchao, Wang Dexing, Yim Fung, Sun 
Maozhu and Liang Qinghuai.


